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Memorandum 
 
Date:   June 6, 2024 

To:   All Reviewing Agencies 

From:   Samuel Assefa, Director 

Re:   SCH # 2011041097 

  Berry 14 

                                                                                                                                           

The Lead Agency has corrected some information regarding the above-mentioned 

project. Please see the attached file(s) for more specific information _revised NOD 

Berry 14 -_06062024. All other project information remains the same.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

Gavin News om, Governor 

David Shabazian, Director 

715 P Stree t, MS 1803, Sacramento, CA 95814 
T: (916) 445-9686 

conservation.ca.gov 
 

 

Page 1 of 2 
 

To: Office of Planning & Research From:  Department of Conservation 
State Clearinghouse Geologic Energy Management Division  
1400 Tenth Street, Room 113 715 P Street, MS 1803 
Sacramento, CA  95814 Sacramento, CA 95814 

  

 

Date: June 6, 2024 

Re:  Requested revision to recently uploaded NOD 

Contact: Greg Chittick, CEQA Contractor 

Lead Agency: Department of Conservation 
 Geologic Energy Management Division (CalGEM) 

715 P Street, MS 1803 
Sacramento, CA 95814-3530 
(916) 445-9686 

 
State Clearinghouse #: 2011041097 

Lead Agency Project Title: Diatomite & North Midway Sunset Development IS MND,  
Date Certified or Adopted: 6/15/2011 

County:  Kern County 

 
CalGEM uploaded a Notice of Determination (NOD) related to SCH #2011041097 on 
5/13/2024 for activities the operator is planning on conducting which CalGEM 
determined are within the scope of the 2011 Diatomite & North Midway Sunset 
Development Initial Study and Mitigated Negative Declaration.  There are some clerical 
errors on the NOD that need to be corrected.  Therefore, we would like to replace the 
NOD that we uploaded on 5/13/2024 with the attached revised version.  The 
corrections are as follows: 
 

• Removal of web links in the footer that led to a web page that does not exist. 
Project information can be requested as indicated in the last paragraph in the 
original and revised NOD. 

• Replacement of the web link to the NOD that required multiple clicks to access 
the document. The replacement link is now a direct link to the NOD on CEQAnet. 
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• Revisions describing the availability of documents and the addition of another 
method to access them. 

• The addition of the American Petroleum Institute (API) number, a unique 
identifier assigned to the proposed wells. 

 
We appreciate your consideration of these revisions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
CEQA Contractor 
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